
Service Change Notice  
National Weather Service Albany NY  
130 PM EDT Wed July 9 2025  
 
To:   Subscribers:  

-Family of Services  
-NOAA Weather Wire Service  
-Emergency Managers Weather Information Network Other NWS 
partners, users, and employees 
  

From:  Christopher Gitro  
Meteorologist in Charge  
Weather Forecast Office Albany New York 
  

Subject: Change in Gage Zero Elevation for the River Gage at 
Middleburgh on the Schoharie Creek (MDBN6) 

  
On July 10, the USGS will change the Gage Zero/Gage Datum Elevation 
for the river gage at Middleburgh on the Schoharie Creek from 612.48 
feet above NAVD of 1988 (New York State Department of Environmental 
Conservation Flood Plain Elevation Reference Mark) to 612.77 feet 
above North American Vertical Datum of 1988 (NAVD 88). The gage will 
remain at the same physical location. Only the elevation of the Gage 
will change.  

This change is being made as part of an initiative to modernize 
vertical datums associated with stream gaging equipment. Observations 
will be reported in feet above North American Vertical Datum of 1988 
(NAVD 88).  

If you have any questions or comments on this change, please contact:  

Steve DiRienzo 
Warning Coordination Meteorologist 
National Weather Service Forecast Office  
Albany, NY 
  
Phone: (518) 626-7542  
E-mail: stephen.dirienzo@noaa.gov  
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